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Meeting Minutes
North Loop Neighborhood Planning & Zoning Meeting
Heritage Landing Community Room, 415 North 1st Street
April 20, 2016
	Welcome and Introductions—DJ Heinle
· The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.
· SEVEN COMMITTEE MEMBERS WERE PRESENT:  DJ HEINLE, DAVE DECKER, KATIE DAY, ALICE EICHHOLZ, KAREN LEE ROSAR, NEIL REARDON, AND FRANCESCO PARISI
· The Committee approved the meeting minutes from the January meeting. (Alice, Neil)

	Hennepin Avenue Reconstruction - Simon Blenski, City of Minneapolis
· Simon Blenski comments that he is presenting at the committee to preliminary concepts of the corridor, receive feedback, provide updates, and share opportunities. Background on the project is that the City will undertake a full reconstruction of Hennepin Avenue from Washington Ave to 12th St in 2020. Public Works is currently conducting preliminary planning work to apply for a federal transportation grant, through the Met Council, June 2016. Project components include: Sidewalk area, transit facilities, protected bikeway, and roadway design. Simon explained that the proposed project includes a four-lane roadway configuration, which would remove many of the left-turn lanes. The City has commissioned a study of how removal of left-turn lanes affects travel time, and it showed that the travel time will perhaps have a slight increase, which also accounts for anticipated growth of city traffic. The proposal also includes a protected bike lane and enhanced transit stops.
· Simon outlined the next steps in the project schedule: June 2016, Seek city Council approval of preferred street corridor; July 2016, Submit application for federal transportation grant, through the Met Council; 2017-2019, Detailed street design and engineering; 2020, Program year for project construction, schedule and staging TBD  
· DJ asks if the City has spoken with organizations that do art along the corridor (e.g. Hennepin Theater Trust). Simon replies that there have been many conversations, but at this stage the plans are at a very high level. Hennepin Theater Trust is very tuned into the conversation and will be part of the conversation in later months, as the project moves forward.
· Alice asks how many blocks will have transit stops. Simon explains that there will be a transit stop about every other block.
· The next public meeting regarding the Hennepin Avenue Reconstruction will be held on Monday, April 25 at 4:00 pm with a repeat presentation at 5:00 pm at the Minneapolis Central Library, Doty Board Room (2nd Floor). 


	Metro Transit Police and Bus Garage Update – Robert Rimstad
· Robert Rimstad presents the plans for a new Metro Transit Police Department (MTPD) Headquarters, a building which will be 60,000 square feet on four floors. It will serve as a home base for officers. The second project is the Heywood II Bus Garage which will provide storage for 200+ buses, and a location for basic maintenance and repairs. Buses are currently stored outdoors on the site. The garage is needed to respond to growth in public transit service, improve an underutilized site, and save money and time on operations (fewer breakdowns, less time digging out of the snow in the winter).
· The timeline for the project is: 2016, design and site cleanup for the Heywood II Bus Garage and MTPD Headquarters; 2017, construction begins for the Heywood II bus Garage and MTPD Headquarters; 2018, anticipated opening for the Heywood II Bus Garage and MTPD Headquarters.
· DJ commented that he would like to encourage that the project pushes forward with including street trees and public art.
· Neil asks if there will be any joint development on the project. Robert replies that there is not any now. They had looked into it but there were not any opportunities identified.
· Neil asks about the status of the MTPD Headquarters’ preliminary design. Robert responds that it is currently in process. 

	419 Washington Avenue project - Dean Dovolis, DJR
· Dean Dovolis presented for approval, a proposal for a new office building. He stated that he is representing Swervo Development Corp and CPM Companies, the co-developers. They have already brought the proposal to the Heritage Preservation Commission (HPC) and Councilmember Frey’s office in order to maintain their timeline, and apologize for presenting the proposal to the Planning and Zoning Committee last. 
· Aron Johnson shared the proposal for a ten story office building with parking. The site is in the Warehouse/Historic district, in a B4N Zone, which has a ten story, 140 foot height limit. The site is currently an open parking lot and includes a building that faces Washington Avenue, thus the current address for the project shows is listed as Washington Avenue. The building will include retail/restaurants on the first floor and office on the upper floors, with a common-use roof terrace. The design features arches, large windows, and two facades - one facing North 5th Ave and the other facing the railroad tracks. 
· Alice asked how the dock will integrate with the streetscape. Dean replied that they will leave the alley that runs between buildings as an access point. He added that the new skyway that connects the new office building with the neighboring Tech Center will provide ADA accessibility to the Tech Center.
· Alice asked about the Washington Ave address. Dean answered that the new building will likely get a N 5th Ave address.
· Dean further described that the HPC liked the design, including the arches, the rhythm of the architecture, the double façade, and the skyway. Their only criticism is that they would like to see the trellis for the roof top terrace to be scaled back. Councilmember Frey also received the proposal well.
· DJ asked if they are submitting any variances. Aron explained that they are submitting for one, to put the entrance on North 5th Ave instead of the preferred N 3rd St. The reason for the submission is that although N 5th Ave is a freight street and N 3rd St is a commercial street, N 3rd St is a dead end. They would prefer to have their entrance on N 5th Ave. Another submission for variance may be for the skyway, but it was determined that the project will be bringing back a pre-existing connection.
· Dave expressed his concern about the large area of brick space without windows. Dean describes that that areas is the service area, and that because of the 60% glazing restriction and the double façade, they designed the elevator bays without windows.
· Neil asked which entity places the restriction on windows - the Historic District or the HPC. Dean answered that both do. Neil asked if the team is interested in going for a variance to get approval for more windows. Dean replied that they are happy with the design, especially because of the placement of the alley.

	Discussion Forum: 721 N 1st St Project - Curt Gunsbury, Solhem
· Curt Gunsbury presented plans for the Solhem project and answered questions from the neighborhood in an open forum. The project has already received approval from the Planning and Zoning Committee, so the discussion was designed for informational purposes. There were approximately 43 participants in the discussion forum.
· The major themes of the discussion and concerns of the neighborhood participants included: parking availability, height of the building, design and building materials, proposed streetscaping, and disruption to the neighborhood during construction.
· David Frank wrapped up the discussion by thanking the participants for their interest, encouraging anyone who enjoys these conversations to consider joining the Planning and Zoning Committee. Those who would like to follow up on discussion of the Solhem development can contact Hillary Dvorak, project manager for the City of Minneapolis on this project. David also reiterated that the Planning and Zoning Committee has already approved the project.




	----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Neighborhood Comments
· No Neighborhood Comments this month.
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Old Business
· No old business to discuss this month.
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
COMMITTEE BUSINESS
· (ELECTION OF CO-CHAIRS) DAVE DECKER AND DJ HEINLE WERE APPROVED. THE DECISION WILL GO TO THE NLNA BOARD.
· (P+Z MEMBERSHIP) MARK HILL AND FRANCESCO PARISI WERE APPROVED. THE DECISION WILL GO TO THE NLNA BOARD.
· (PARK CAC) NO UPDATE THIS MONTH.
· (WEST BROADWAY TRANSIT STUDY CAC) KAREN REPORTED THAT THE COMMITTEE PREFERS STREETCARS TO OTHER MODES OF TRANSPORTATION. IT WILL BE A CAC DECISION; NO FORMAL TIMELINE HAS BEEN RELEASED.
· (ART FOR NEIGHBORHOOD ELECTRICAL BOXES) FRANCESCO HAS VOLUNTEERED TO TAKE THE LEAD ON THIS EFFORT. HE HAD A CONVERSATION WITH THE CITY ABOUT THE PROCESS AND REPORTED THAT ONLY TRAFFIC LIGHT BOXES ARE ELIGIBLE (NOT XCEL BOXES). EACH BOX WILL NEED TO BE SELF FUNDED (NO CITY FUNDING AVAILABLE) AND WILL COST APPROXIMATELY $750-$1,000 PER BOX. THE COST IS THE SAME FOR BOTH WRAPPED BOXES AND CUSTOM PAINTED BOXES. THE BIGGEST DIFFERENCE BETWEEN THE TWO IS THAT CUSTOM PAINTED BOXES ARE EASIER TO MAINTAIN BUT REQUIRE $.5 MILLION IN INSURANCE; WRAPPED BOXES WOULD BE INSURED BY THE INSTALLER. THE CITY ALSO REQUIRES PROOF THAT THE ARTIST WAS PAID A FAIR WAGE. THE QUESTION IS WHETHER WE HAVE THE BUDGET AND THE WILL. ALICE COMMENTED THAT JO AND SYDNEY TOOK PHOTOS OF ALL THE BOXES IN THE NEIGHBORHOOD, SHE WOULD LIKE TO KNOW WHICH OF THOSE BOXES WOULD BE ELIGIBLE. DJ STATED THAT WENDY HOLMES IS WILLING TO HELP WITH ARTIST OUTREACH. KAREN COMMENTED THAT IT SOUNDS COST PROHIBITIVE, AND WOULD NEED SOMEONE TO CHAMPION THE BOXES IN PERPETUITY. NEIL SUGGESTED THAT THE COMMITTEE REACHES OUT TO OTHER NEIGHBORHOODS, SUCH AS LOWRY HILL EAST AND WITTIER, TO ASK HOW THEY FUNDED THEIR BOXES. ALICE AGREED THAT IT IS WORTH TRYING TO FIGURE OUT HOW TO DO IT. THE COMMITTEE AGREED THAT NEXT STEPS ARE TO INVENTORY HOW MANY BOXES IN THE NEIGHBORHOOD WOULD BE ELIGIBLE AND THEN DECIDE HOW TO PROCEED.
· [bookmark: _GoBack](419 WASHINGTON AVENUE PROJECT DISCUSSION) THE COMMITTEE DISCUSSED THAT THEY LIKE THE PROPOSAL BUT WOULD LIKE TO ASK DJR TO RETURN WITH MORE INFORMATION. THREE AREAS OF CONCERN ARE 1) THE INCLUSION OF STREET TREES AND LANDSCAPING; 2) WHETHER THE PATIO INCLUDES GREENERY AND HAS BOTH PUBLIC AND PRIVATE SPACE; AND 3) THE RENDERINGS THAT WERE PROVIDED DID NOT HAVE A LOT OF DETAIL. NEIL WOULD LIKE TO ASK ABOUT THE DECISION TO LOCATE THE ENTRY AS IS REPRESENTED ON THE RENDERING. THE COMMITTEE MAKES AND APPROVES A MOTION TO SUPPORT THE PROPOSAL UNDER THE CONDITION THAT DJR PROVIDES INFORMATION ON THE LANDSCAPING/TREES, PATIO, AND ENTRANCE. (DAVE, ALICE)
· DJ NOTES THAT TOMORROW (4/21) IS THE NLNA BOARD RETREAT. HE WILL SHARE WHAT THE BOARD DISCUSSES WITH THE COMMITTEE NEXT MEETING. 
· THE NEXT MEETING IS SCHEDULED FOR MAY 18, 2016, AT 6 PM.  THE COMMITTEE ADJOURNED AT 8:22 PM.

END OF MINUTES
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